
TO:  File No. S7-12-21 

FROM: Daniel Chang, EDGAR Business Office 

RE: Meeting with Representatives of Donnelley Financial Solutions, Inc.  

DATE:  November 30, 2021 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 On Monday, November 29, 2021, representatives of the Securities and Exchange 

Commission (“SEC”) participated in a meeting with representatives of Donnelley Financial 

Solutions, Inc. (“DFIN”).  The SEC representatives were Jed Hickman, Rosemary Filou, and 

Daniel Chang, with SEC contractors also in attendance.  The DFIN representatives were Eric 

Foster, Bill Freeland, Joshua Duncan, and Marcie Clark. 

 The participants discussed, among other things, the EDGAR Beta for the EDGAR Next 

project, including the EDGAR filer access and filer account management processes.   

   


